

## JULY 24, 2017 LIVONIA PARK BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Park Board Members Attending: Jody Hammre, Lila Spencer, Gary Doebler

Others: Butch Haas

## Meeting called to order at 6:05 pm

- 1. Approve May meeting minutes
- 2. Zimmerman Park Board update: Jan was not in attendance.
- 3. Donovan property encroachment into the Sugarbush: Jody and Kevin inspected the lot line and determined that there are no encroachment issues. The lines on the GIS map are not perfectly accurate.
- 4. Sugarbush updates / driveway and parking lot construction status: Butch met with Jody, Kellie and Mark at the park. Driveway will be staked on the east side of the drive; Mark will scrape the driveway and parking lot and fill in the ditch.
- 5. Update on the 34 acre annexation for the fire department: the orderly annexation agreement does not require Zim or the fire district to pay park fees. There is a 100 ft. easement on County Road 4.
- 6. Grams Park/GNT updates: Jody attended the County Parks and Trails/Healthy Lifestyle meeting. The County has most of the ROW between Zim and Princeton for extending the GNT. The GNT is classified a regional trail. The boardwalk construction in Grams Park to be put on hold.
- 7. Karen Sherper-Rohs is getting the park benches and little libraries on order. There is a six-week lead time.
- 8. The trail in the new park section could start off as just a mowed trail and improve it later. Butch asked if a percentage of the Township's skid steer could be covered by the parks and trails budget. It is assumed that the skid steer would be used for trail maintenance.
- 9. Meeting adjourned at 6:40
- 10. Next meeting: September 25, 2017, 6:00PM

Approved November 27, 2017

Gary Doebler, Park Board Chair